

1401 New York Avenue, NW Suite 400 Washington, DC 20005-2124

Tel: 202.662.8600 Fax: 202,783,0857 www.lawyerscommittee.org

November 5, 2012

Dear Governors:

As the President of the Lawyers' Committee for Civil Rights Under Law, the leader of the Election Protection Coalition, I am writing regarding an urgent and important matter.

In the aftermath of Hurricane Sandy, first responders, Red Cross staff and volunteers, and utility repair crews ("first responders") from each state have been sent to New York, New Jersey and other states impacted by the hurricane. All Americans are grateful for the assistance of these brave individuals.

Because there first responders and others are still helping Americans in other states, these first responders will not be able to vote in person on Election Day, November 6th. Additionally, because they responded so quickly, many were not able to request absentee ballots through the normal procedures. We are concerned that these first responders will be unable to exercise their fundamental right to vote simply because they have responded to the emergency calls for their assistance after Hurricane Sandy. We have received a number of calls to the Election Protection hotline, 1-866-OUR-VOTE, from first responders in your state who are concerned that they will lose their right to vote because they are helping other Americans in great need.

We have also received a call from Matthew Turner, the coordinator of restoration efforts in New Jersey. He informed us that there are 8,000 out-ofstate workers in New Jersey, and their foreman instructed him that if a system is not implemented to allow them to vote, those who can get home before Election Day will return home at the end of their shifts today and not return to the relief efforts in New Jersey. We are in the process of confirming with Mr. Turner that he will help facilitate efforts to help ensure that any procedures that you implement are communicated to the first responders so that they can vote. For the good of those affected by the Hurricane, and the good of those first responders who need to vote, it is vital that options are made available to them to vote.

In these extraordinary circumstances, we ask that your state make options available for first responders and others who have been deployed in the aftermath of Hurricane Sandy to exercise their fundamental right to vote. These options may include permitting first responders to vote as overseas voters, loosening rules on Federal Write-in Ballots, or allowing access to

Co-Chairs Jane C. Sherburne Michael D. Jones

Secretary Eleanor H. Smith

Treasurer Andrew W. Kentz General Counsel Nicholas T. Christakos

President & Executive Director Barbara R. Arnwine

Regional Vice-Chairs

Midwest Region Jack Block

Northeastern Region Gregory P. Hansel Neil V. McKittrick

Mid-Atlantic Region John McKeever John Nonna Michael E. Swartz

Southeastern Region Valerie Shea Harold E. Franklin

Western Region Paul F. Eckstein Amos E. Hartston Gregory P. Landis

Chesapeake Region Michael H. Chanin James P. Joseph



1401 New York Avenue, NW Suite 400

Washington, DC 20005-2124

Tel: 202.662.8600 Fax: 202.783.0857 www.lawyerscommittee.org

emergency absentee ballots if your state allows. The votes of these first responders should be counted for each office or initiative for which they are eligible to vote.

Due to the urgency of the situation, we respectfully request that you take immediate action. Please contact Alana Kuhn by email at akuhn@lawyerscommittee.org or by phone at 202-799-4959 to let us know your response and help coordinate efforts to allow first responders to vote.

Thank you,

Barbara Arnwine

President and Executive Director

Lawyers Committee for Civil Rights Under Law

Co-Chairs Jane C. Sherburne

Michael D. Jones

Secretary Eleanor H. Smith

Treasurer Andrew W. Kentz

General Counsel Nicholas T. Christakos

President & Executive Director

Barbara R. Arnwine

Regional Vice-Chairs

Midwest Region Jack Block

Northeastern Region

Gregory P. Hansel Neil V. McKittrick

Mid-Atlantic Region

John McKeever John Nonna

Michael E. Swartz

Southeastern Region

Valerie Shea

Harold E. Franklin

Western Region

Paul F. Eckstein

Amos E. Hartston

Gregory P. Landis

Chesapeake Region

Michael H. Chanin James P. Joseph